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IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENT 

 

Dear Residents, 

In response to Governor Ducey's Executive Order 2021-06, the Board of Directors has made 

the following updates to Estrella's COVID Guidelines. These changes go into effect 

immediately. 

 

 The wearing of masks in the Residents Clubs, Fitness Centers and Aerobics Rooms is 

strongly recommended, but no longer required. 

 

 Temperature checks at the Resident Club entrances are strongly recommended, but 

no longer required. 

 

The following protocols remain in place: 

 

 Social distancing: certain machines in the Fitness Centers will remain closed to allow 

for social distancing. Please avoid congregating in the Clubs and Fitness Centers so 

social distance requirements can be met. 

 

 Sanitizing equipment will continue: residents are required to sanitize equipment 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001sjjTRVbJHT-fwx5aDhaiI4lPc_dbf1dsOXkNFmr50xCxJiid0GHtpn7KbzzxY5rEiKR88ok3gBG4lRkIBgAicw2QyeKG5fZ_iebSKAZR7y8NCxrpL9ClzOcuRZ8_KraFC68mvk3uC0hLecFuuMw1xBl-hbaSfroZt6sPp8_LHMaAr5aqbqagDIx5lQPllaXRQB970QKdfT0=&c=aTtNIkMy2sN2vhE3vqmlvEBwvImLlqo5egyEVrL5W0nZeFcbFLjiug==&ch=ZodmKJi3KLysiU4baowWwat7v8j7JzZpnpUIrIV3N4hTDcpAWVvGwg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001sjjTRVbJHT-fwx5aDhaiI4lPc_dbf1dsOXkNFmr50xCxJiid0GHtpn_Gs7vY9EXk5_ZPDj1uyc1pPRFdK2WFtYXaB_VmVeCe8dkbzzvnY0bvf04K-BSyTJL41frXsZEeonEqhRU1lEZdOI0vxdIP5g==&c=aTtNIkMy2sN2vhE3vqmlvEBwvImLlqo5egyEVrL5W0nZeFcbFLjiug==&ch=ZodmKJi3KLysiU4baowWwat7v8j7JzZpnpUIrIV3N4hTDcpAWVvGwg==


before and after use while in the Fitness Rooms. 

 

 Community Services Office and Resident Club Team Members are still required to 

wear masks and practice social distancing. 

 

 The Pre-Schooner and Youth Club remain closed at this time. 

 

 The Community Services Office is open by appointment only. 

 

We continue to encourage residents to follow social distancing recommendations in the 

community and common areas. Please note that any amenities you use or areas you visit are 

at your own risk. If you or someone in your household is ill or exhibiting any symptoms of 

illness, please remain at home and refrain from using amenities. 

 

We recognize that residents are operating at different comfort levels related to our state and 

community reopening and ask that you please be kind and considerate to all neighbors during 

this time. 

 

Please feel free to contact the Community Services Office at 623-386-1112 with any questions 

you may have. 

 

Thank you. 

 

The Board of Directors   

   

 

  

 


